Sent: 24/10/2022 11:50:03 AM
Subject: DA2022/1649 - 6 Namona Street NORTH NARRABEEN

Attn: Adam Susko,

Dear Adam,

Development Application No. DA2022/1649
Description: Alterations and additions to an educational establishment

Address: 6 Namona Street NORTH NARRABEEN

Reference is made to the proposed development at the above area and Aboriginal heritage.

An Aboriginal cultural heritage due diligence assessment was undertaken by Kayandel Archaeological Services in September
2022. The report recommends the following:

1. No further assessment of the Aboriginal heritage within the Subject Area is required to inform the DA for the proposed works
(refer to Section 1.3);

2. Should the proposed works be amended and result in potential impacts to areas previously not inspected as part of this
assessment, further investigations may be required;

3. That where the archaeologically sensitive landform (refer to Figure 13) may be potentially impacted by development
activities, that either of the management strategies presented in Section 10.3 is implemented;

4. All relevant staff and contractors should be made aware of their statutory obligations for heritage under the National Parks
and Wildlife Act 1974, which may be implemented as a heritage induction;

5. If, during the course of development works, suspected Aboriginal cultural heritage material is uncovered, work should cease
in that area immediately. Heritage NSW should be notified Narrabeen Education Precinct Redevelopment, 6 & 10 Namona Street
(Lot 3 DP1018621 and Lot 12 DP1119562), North Narrabeen, Northern Beaches Council LGA, NSW Aboriginal Cultural Heritage
Assessment Report 61 and works only recommence when an approved management strategy has been developed;

6. In the unlikely event that skeletal remains are identified, work must cease immediately in the vicinity of the remains and the
area must be cordoned off. The Proponent must contact the local NSW Police who will make an initial assessment as to whether
the remains are part of a crime scene, or possible Aboriginal remains. If the remains are thought to be Aboriginal, Heritage NSW
must be contacted by ringing the Enviroline 131 555. A Heritage NSW officer will determine if the remains are Aboriginal or not;
and a management plan must be developed in consultation with the relevant Aboriginal stakeholders before works
recommence; and,

7. A copy of the final report should be sent to the Registered Aboriginal Parties (RAPs) identified in Table 4.

The Aboriginal Heritage Office agrees with the recommendations put forward by Kayandel Archaeological Services.

Kind regards

Susan Whitby

Acting Aboriginal Heritage Archaeologist
Aboriginal Heritage Office
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susan.whitby@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
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